
HILTON BEACH RECREATION COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES 
 

Recreation Meeting – February 7, 2017 
4:30 p.m. – Council Chambers, Hilton Beach Municipal Office 

3100 Bowker Street, Hilton Beach, Ontario 

   

ADOPTION OF MINUTES 

The meeting was called to order with the following members present:  Paula Cormier, 

Julie Moore, Mike Cormier, Debbie Shaughnessy via (Facetime) and Sally Cohen (via 

Skype). 

Moved by:  J. Moore     Seconded by: S. Cohen  

        Carried 

Resolved to accept the minutes of January 10, 2017 

POTLUCK- JANUARY 28, 2017 

 “Gramma’s Favourite Recipe” had a turnout of 34 people and the donation jar came in 

at $65.00.  We had some concerns about the food, if there was enough, however, there 

were tons of desserts.  Everything worked out great. 

 
HILTON FAMILY FUN DAY- FEBRUARY 20, 2017 
 
Paula began discussion by announcing that Charles O’Kane of OCWA would be 
donating painting supplies for the kids paint day on February 18th.  Julie and Paula are 
organizing this event.  All paints supplies have been purchased and Mike will be making 
the art easels.  Everyone is being asked to pre-register beforehand. The event will be 
from 1-3 p.m. with a break for snacks and refreshments.  Setup will take place at the 
hall on Friday February 17 at 4:30.  Sledding down South St hill will be from 1 to 3 p.m. 
also.  Jeremy Eckford will be donating 15 bales of hay.  He is willing to deliver and pick 
up the bales after the event.  Debbie mentioned using walkie talkies for the event. We 
will need to retrieve the sawhorses from the back of the workshop to be used as traffic 
barriers on 1st, 2nd and 6th streets and at the bottom of South St.  We will meet at the 
workshop after 2 p.m. on Monday to do this.  Debbie will ask Chrystal and John Wells 
and Lance Norfolk along with some of the parents if they can help out that day.  Mike C. 
and Darren Moore will also be available to help.  Paula will put in the poster about the 
road closure and that helmets are to be worn and the children need to be accompanied 
by an adult.  Darren Moore will also help with bringing the kids up the hill on his snow 
machine.  A few things need to be purchased for the event at the ice pad on Monday.  
We need to buy buns, hot chocolate, two chickens and oil.  We also need pop bottles 
for the bowling game.  Julie offered to go dumpster diving in the event we can’t find any.  



Paula will call Rene Schoch and see if he can hold us 20 of them from the landfill.  
Beaver tails need to be made Sunday after the sledding event. The Tilton Hilton is 
donating homemade cookies for the event. The snowman contest will be judged on 
Sunday night at 5 p.m. and the winners will be announced at the ice pad on Monday.  
Ribbons have been made and Julie will see if we can get free cinema tickets for the 
winners. 
 
POTLUCK- FEBRUARY 25, 2017 
 
This month’s theme will be Asian.  Setup will take place on Friday, February 24 at 4:30 
p.m.  Mike will see if he can get some friends to play music that night.   
 
ADJOURNMENT 
 
 
THAT the Hilton Beach Recreation Committee adjourn and meet again at 5:00 p.m. on 
Monday, March 6, 2017 
 
Moved by: P. Cormier     Seconded by: M. Cormier  
        Carried 


